
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
May 6, 2021 
 
Federal Communications Commission 
Attention: Son Nguyen / Supervisory Engineer / Audio Division 
45 L Street NE 
Washington, DC 20554Via  
Email to: Son.Nguyen@fcc.gov  
 
Re: WVTS(AM) (Facility ID # 2682) at Dunbar, West Virginia 
       Licensee: Bristol Broadcasting Company, Inc. 
       Request to Electronically Reissue the WVTS Station License 
 
Dear Mr. Nguyen: 
 
 In January of this year, Bristol Broadcasting Company, Inc., filed a 302 application 
(see File # BP-20210119AAA) for WBES(AM) at Charleston, West Virginia, seeking to 
operate the station utilizing the same antenna tower as co-owned WVTS(AM) via a duplexing 
network. While reviewing the WBES application, Joseph Szczesny of the Commission’s 
Audio Division discovered that there were discrepancies between the paper version of the 
WVTS(AM) license and a later issued electronic version of the WVTS(AM) license. 
Specifically, he found that the “1999 paper version of the license matches the AM engineering 
database records, but sometime over the past 22 years an incorrect electronic version of that 
license was created inside CDBS.”  
 

Since the WBES(AM) application is requesting that both WBES and WVTS use the 
same tower, it is important that no errors are carried forward on the WVTS license after 
further action has been taken on the WBES application. Accordingly, we hereby request that 
the Commission electronically reissue the last WVTS(AM) license to include all the 
correct engineering parameter information from the old 1999 paper license. 

 
Should you have any questions regarding this request, please contact me by email at 

roger@wxbq.com or via telephone at 423-794-0857. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
 
Roger Bouldin 
Corporate General Manager 
 
CC:  Public File  


